

February 6, 2012

Ms. Cari Kelly
Oversight Counsel
United States Senate Committee on the Budget
United States Senate
624 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Ms. Kelly,

As requested, the U.S. Office of Government Ethics (OGE) has prepared an acquisition history for fiscal years 2007 through 2011 for purchases from the GSA schedules designated in your December 6, 2011 email. Thank you for extending our submission deadline to February 6, 2012 to allow us to gather all the relevant information required for this response.

During this timeframe, OGE purchased goods and services from 10 of the 12 designated schedules (excluding schedule 75). Please find attached, the acquisition history, by fiscal year and by schedule (sequential). Please note, while OGE complies with the Federal Acquisition Regulation requirements regarding the use of GSA schedule vendors, our procurement records have not typically included annotation of the schedule used to purchase the goods or services. We were, however, able to identify the schedule vendors using GSA's eLibrary of schedule contractors.

Additionally, it should be noted that OGE's acquisition history prior to December 2008 is contained in paper files. After December 2008 and the implementation of GSA's SmartPay 2 program, OGE's acquisition records are maintained electronically.

Please feel free to contact Shelley Finlayson, OGE's Associate Director for Legislative Affairs, on 202-482-9314, if you require additional information.

Sincerely,

Barbara Mullen-Roth
Deputy Director

Barbara Mullen-Roth

Office of Administration

Attachments